

[image: image1.jpg]&@ MINDSOURCE‘ AR



Colorado Traumatic Brain Injury Trust Fund
Board Meeting Minutes
Date: 8/17/2018




Time: 9:00-11:30 A.M.
Location:  Daniels Fund Room 127 101 Monroe St. Denver, CO 80206 
	TYPE OF MEETING
	Board Meeting

	FACILITATOR
	Catie Johnston-Brooks, Board Chair

	ATTENDEES

	NAME
	POSITION
	PRESENT
	STAFF Present

	(Board Members)
	
	
	

	Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Board Chair
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Judy Dettmer (MINDSOURCE)

	Brittany Bell
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Karen Ferrington (MINDSOURCE)

	Terry Chase
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Regina Rodriguez (MINDSOURCE)

	Helen Morgan
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Melissa Herrera (MINDSOURCE

	Dawn Comstock
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Shannon Henrich
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Guests Present

	Cheryl Catsoulis
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Danny Mistry
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	

	Jennie Munthali
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Angela Maramba

	Thomas McCause
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Jim Tatten

	Victoria Ortega
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Kenneth Scott
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Gretchen Russo
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	


 *Attendance via Phone
1.  Agenda topic:  Welcome, Introductions, & Announcements




  Catie Johnston-Brooks
	Discussion
	· Judy announced the Pikes Peak challenge. The hike is being held on September 8, 2018. Additional information can be found on their website at www.pikespeakchallenge.com
· Introductions were provided by Board members, including new Board members.
· Public Guest Jim Tatten introduced himself and explained that attends the board meetings to learn more about the work of state agencies and private organizations with regard to traumatic brain injuries as an individual with a brain injury. 
· Helen motioned to approve the minutes from the April Board meeting and Cheryl seconded. The motion to approve the minutes was passed. 
· MINDSOURCE will be featured in a US News and World Report article on the work that is being done related to criminal justice.
· There was a discussion on effective methods of how to on board new members and, based on feedback from committees, the decision was to do a more comprehensive review of statute, the program and purpose of the Trust Fund Board etc. New Board member orientation was held and the mentor relationships have been developed. The Mentor program was developed to have veteran members partner with new members. 

· The Brain Injury Alliance of Colorado (BIAC), the contractor for youth and adult services, will attend the October Trust Fund Board meeting to present the annual report and an overview of the last fiscal year along with new initiatives. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. If any Board member would like to contribute to Cheryl or Judy for the Pikes Peak Challenge, Judy will be sending an email with links on how to support.
2. Mentor/Mentee partners will meet after the October 19th meeting to include lunch at Asian Fusion for an hour. Calendar invitations will be sent. 
3. An email will be sent asking for feedback on the Board Member Orientation Meeting.
4. Board will ask for feedback on Mentorships in the coming months.

5. New Board members are strongly encouraged to attend the October Board meeting for the BIAC client services presentation. 
	Judy
Melissa

Judy

Board members

Board members
	


2.  Chair Elect Approval


 


            
	Discussion
	· Cheryl described the relationship of BIAC and MINDSOURCE. BIAC is the go to resource for people with brain injuries and the Trust Fund statute specifies BIAC membership on the Trust Fund Board because of their role in advocacy and services. They are also the contractor for client services.
· Bylaws were changed to indicate that if a member of the BIAC board was assigned to be a representative of another board, such as the Trust Fund Board, that they would remain a member of the BIAC Board until the end of the Trust Fund Board term. 
· Helen motioned that Cheryl be named Chair elect and Jennie seconded. The motion was passed with no objections. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	· 
	
	


3. Work Group Reports





         Catie Johonston-Brooks, Jennie Munthali, Regina Rodriguez
	Discussion
	· The Research and Program Evaluation Committee is working to finalize the Requests for Proposals (RFP) for research grants. The tentative timeline is to announce at the end of August for RFPs in the areas of: basic science, clinical and health outcome sciences and new investigator. A meeting will be scheduled for anyone interested in applying to review instructions and Q&A. Letters of intent will be due by Mid-November with proposals due in December. Reviews will be done in January with award announcements in March and grants will begin in July (at the start of the new state fiscal year). 
· There is a new targeted effort for new investigators and a flyer or email communication with information for the Board to use for outreach will be distributed.

· A question was raised about the potential for conflict of interest should a board member be asked to serve as a non-paid subject matter expert or consultant on a research grant.  Discussed the possibility of a disclosure form and the needs to review and potentially incorporate language into the bylaws.

· The Revenue Committee decided to utilize Google drive to store and share documents and will communicate successes with other committees. The committee discussed opening up the statue and looked at the revenue opportunities and determined that the goals from the strategic plan would need to be modified depending on the nature of the statute changes. The committee will review and update goals on the strategic plan and communicate the suggested changes to the board. 

· For an update on the Vision and Outreach committee, please refer to the minutes from 8/20/2018. With March being Brain Injury Awareness month, the BIAC handles outreach for the community and MINDSOURCE prioritizes outreach for professionals and stake holders. The plan for 2019 will be to hold a small fundraiser which will be discussed on August 20th.  A representative from BIAC will speak with the committee at the next meeting to discuss ideas and options. Community Grants opportunities are anticipated to be announced next March for projects to initiate in FY 2020 beginning on July 1st. Community grants will be available for up to two fiscal years. After the committee reviews the census report, decisions will be make about how and where to prioritize community grant dissemination. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Email Judy any suggestions for the RFP announcement distribution list as soon as possible. 
2. Judy will send the revised version of bylaws in September to discuss in October along with the conflict of interest topic.
3. Add the roles and responsibilities within the committees to the October agenda

4. Discuss annual vs biannual for Community Grants 
5. Discuss preference for underserved areas for community grant prioritization.
6. Assemble map for the past five years to see where grants have been awarded using the brain symbol prior to Vision and Outreach meeting on 8/20/18.
	Board members
Judy Dettmer

Melissa Herrera

Regina Rodriguez/V&O
Regina Rodriguez/V&O
Regina Rodriguez

	


4. Boards and Commissions Overview                                                                                                       Angela Maramba


	Discussion
	· Angela gave an overview of the House Bill 18-1198 that requires the revision of by-laws for Boards and Commissions that were created through statute. Staff will create the first revisions and send to Angela for review before presenting to the Board for feedback. 
· Executive Director Reggie Bicha created the WIG initiative (Wildly Important Goal) to review every Board and Commissions set of bylaws by November 1st. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. A quick survey will be sent out within the next week by Angela with a quick turnaround date to gather documentation/clarification that the Board is a working and productive Board.
2. MINDSOURCE will be completing a separate survey in addition to the survey that will be sent to board members.
	Board Members
	


5.  Program report- Statute




	Discussion
	· There are current discussions taking place about opening up the Trust Fund statute to create a broader definition of brain injury with an option to serve those with non-traumatic brain injury.  In addition, there would be some general language clean-up and a possible re-visit on types, amounts and methods for surcharge collection. BIAC is serving those with non-traumatic brain injuries with around 200 clients being served at any given time however changing the statute would open up  opportunity to expand enhanced services to those with non-traumatic injuries if necessary funds exist to do so.
· CDHS may be interested in running the legislation.  If not, the CO Brain Injury Collaborative may move it forward.
· Cheryl motioned support to explore revision of the statute with the possible modification to brain injury definition and new avenues for revenue, and Jennie seconded the motion.  The motion passed.



	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Judy will work with the Department to determine involvement in running the legislation, l and the Board will discuss further in October.
2. Ken will begin to look at equity data as it relates to who is potentially affected by the preliminary statute changes under discussion.
	Judy

Ken
	


6.  Census Presentation
                                                                                                       Rosemary Rodriguez -Gillian Bourn


	Discussion
	· Rosemary introduced Together We Count which is being sponsored by Rose Community Foundation to help address the necessary outreach for the 2020 census. 

· Gillian reviewed the 2020 census plans which will be primarily internet-based and the challenges that Colorado faces in order to assure everyone is counted. An option of including a citizenship question and the internet-based responses in the census may hinder the count of the Colorado population. An overview of the statewide engagement plan was provided along with the research plan with education around privacy for the communities that may have higher concerns.

· 660M in funding will be lost in CO for every 1% of the population missed in the count.

· The map indicating low responses from 2010 along with local feedback will be used by the program to target efforts for education, training and outreach.

· An event with experts and training on the census will be held on October 23rd at the CO History Museum to launch information on the Census and highlight awareness and education efforts. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Send any recommendations on possible partnerships to conduct trainings or present on 2020 Census information/education to Rosemary or Gillian
	Board Members
	


7. Wrap up

	Discussion
	· 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	Helen motioned, and Jennie seconded the motion, to adjourn the meeting
	
	


The next Board meeting:  October 19, 2018    Daniels Fund 101 Monroe St. Denver, CO     9:00AM – 11:30AM (MST) 
